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FIAYE ) The Southern District Council continues to make progress
Progress report in its working targets agreed on for this term. The
update(including the progress will be summarized for LegCo members’
progress on Southern reference.
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According to the Marine Department, the average waiting
time for a private mooring at the Aberdeen South
Typhoon Shelter is 66 months with 136 applications on
the waiting list. There are also concerns over the limited
wave attenuation of the single breakwater at Aberdeen
West Typhoon Shelter. The Aberdeen Typhoon Shelter is
an important economic asset for the Southern District as it
provides existing and future job opportunities. Moreover,
many families in the district have had a long relationship
with marine related industries. Enhancement and
expansion of the Aberdeen Typhoon Shelter would
increase the number of vessels which can be facilitated
and thereby increase job and business opportunities.
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Therefore, Government is requested to conduct a
feasibility study to ascertain the costs and benefits of
expanding the functions and size of the Aberdeen (West
and South) Typhoon Shelters.
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Pokfulam Outline
Zoning Plan —
Synchronizing transport
and density
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With the announced intention to redevelop Wah Fu Estate
and review of the development moratorium in Pokfulam,
the community is concerned over the upcoming Pokfulam
OZP review. It has become apparent that Transport
Department has not conducted a thorough assessment of
current and future traffic conditions along the key routes
to and from Pok Fu Lam under different development
scenarios, prior to the decision to partially uplift the
moratorium. There is also no timetable nor alignment
information on the proposed SIL West. Whilst we support
a moderate increase of development in the area,

comprehensive planning is required to maintain the
livability and mobility of the area.
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Trail — Enhancement
schemes
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Southern District is an important leisure and recreation
destination for many residents during weekend and
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holidays. With the motion passed in 2011 urging the
government to provide a promenade from Kennedy Town
to Aberdeen as close to the seaside as practically feasible,
works have not begun yet on the improvement of links
including from Sandy Bay to Telegraph Bay and from
Cyberport Road to Waterfall Bay due to a lack of lead
departments. In the meantime, the Council will launch a
temporary 'best possible’ coastal trail connecting Kennedy
Town via Aberdeen to Stanley with signages, and to
launch this with various running and walking events. The
trail will link many assets of the District.




